
Dear Families, 
  
Tomorrow we celebrate World Environment Day. Our patron saint, 
St. Francis of Assisi, was one of the earliest champions of 
environmental sustainability. I share with you a prayer honoring our 
environment. 
 

This blue planet is a one-off, unique and 

marvellous creation that offers us refuge, 

abundance and constancy. As we celebrate World 

Environment Day, let us thank God for Mother 

Earth’s beauties and mysteries. Let us decide to 

change our impact on the natural world around 

us. Let us be reminded that all life on earth is 

miraculous. 

(Ann Rennie) 

 
Changes to school protocols 
We look forward to welcoming back our Year 3-6 students from 
Tuesday 9th June. We have made a number of changes to 
accommodate the increased numbers of students onsite.  These 
changes are highlighted in blue.  
We ask all families to display their surname on their car sun-
visor during pick up in the afternoon. This makes the process 
quicker for both teachers and families.  
 
Drop off in the morning - Beginning Week 9 (Tuesday 9 June) 

• Parents are able to park in all normal car parks, but are asked to 
avoid entering school buildings.  

• Parents may choose to walk their children to the paths at the 
front of the school, before farewelling their child/ren. 

• Parents may continue to use the coloured drop off zones at the 
front of the school from 8.30 - 9.00am. 

• Staff members will continue with supervising the drop off duty 
until Friday 12 June. 

• Children move to the classrooms as normal, and then to the 
basketball court and soccer oval. 

 
Pick up in the afternoon - Beginning Week 9 (Tuesday 9 June) 

• Parents are able to park in all normal car parks but are asked to 
avoid entering school buildings. Parents are also asked to avoid 
congregating out the front of classrooms.   

• Parents tell their child/ren where 
they will be picking them up from. 
(Clear, simple instructions) 

• Please note that the school round-
a-bout will be supervised from 
2.45pm.  

• Parents will use the coloured pick up zones at the front of the 
school at the times allocated below. 

• Week 9,10 & 11 - Pick up times are as follows:  
o 2.45pm – Fdn / Yr1 / Yr2 
o 3.05pm - Year 3/4 
o 3.20pm - Year 5/6 
o Older siblings will be picked up at the youngest sibling’s 

pick-up time 
o Class teachers will supervise their Year level pick up 

• Those parents who cannot pick up till 3.20pm - children will be 
supervised at the front of the school. 

• Children riding a bike or walking home will leave at their 
allocated time above.  

• Wet days - students and teachers will be standing at the front of 
the school under cover at their designated time. 

 
Parents, volunteers and visitors entering the school  

• Parents are asked to please avoid entering the 
school buildings, unless absolutely essential. 

• If parents must enter the school, please 
sanitise hands immediately (sanitiser provided 
at front counter).  

 
Recess & Lunch 

• We will not stagger times as we have so much space available.  

• Week 9,10 & 11 - Spaces allocated to year levels  
o P/1 - Basketball courts, sandpit & playground (Basketball 

& Passive)  
o Yr. 2/3/4 - Soccer oval & 2 playgrounds (Hill & Basketball 

and Paddock Playground) 
o Yr. 5/6 - Football oval, quiet area & memorial garden area 

(Oval and Playground) 

• Children must sanitise their hands prior to, and after returning 
from recess and lunch.  

 
If children are unwell  

Any child who comes to school feeling unwell or 
becomes unwell during the school day, they (or the 
emergency contact person) will be called to collect their 
child. 

 
Water Bottles 
Drinking fountains are not to be used by students. 
Each should bring water from home. 
 
Restricted Access to School by Parents 

The Department of Health insists that no adult - parents, 
non-enrolled youths, visitors- are to enter the school 
unless necessary or in an emergency. Adults should not 
be permitted to go beyond the Reception area. 
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THURSDAY 23rd JULY, 7PM 

VIA ZOOM 

Dates to remember 
Term 2 
Tuesday 9 June No longer a Pupil Free Day. 

All Year 3-6 students return to school. No home 
learning is provided.  

 
Term 3 
Friday 17 July Pupil Free Day: NCCD 
Thursday 23 July Maths Parent Information night with Leonie 
  Anstey via Zoom (see flyer below). 
Friday 24 July Pupil Free Day: Mathematics with Leonie 
  Anstey 
 

2021 Enrolments - Change of enrolment dates! 
If you are considering enrolling a child at St. Francis of the Fields in 
2021 please log onto our website as we have the required 
information to make an informed decision, as well as access to 
enrolment applications.   
All Bendigo schools have been forced to make changes to the 
enrolment dates due to COVID-19.  
The dates enrolment dates for Bendigo Catholic schools are as 
follows: 

• Friday 17 July    
Close of enrolments for Bendigo Catholic Primary Schools 

• Tuesday 21 July   
Catholic schools begin sending first round enrolment 
acceptance notifications 

 
 

Christ has no hands but yours. 
 
 
 
 

Tim Moloney – Principal 

 

 
 

Scholastic Book Club 
Catalogues for Issue 4 have gone home with Foundation - Grade 2 
children this week. Grades 3 -6 will be able to collect their 
catalogues next week once they return to school, 
but I have included a link below for you to browse 
as orders will be due next Wednesday 10th of 
June. Thank you.  
https://scholastic.com.au/media/5610/bc_420.pdf 

https://scholastic.com.au/media/5610/bc_420.pdf


Pastoral Wellbeing 
 

Conquering kids’ techno-tantrums 

By Dr Kristy Goodwin 

 

 
 

 

Many of us have witnessed our kids or teens emotionally 

combust when asked to switch off their gaming console or 

put their phone away. I colloquially call these ‘techno-

tantrums’. Many of us fret that this signals that they’re 

‘addicted’ to technology and find ourselves worrying about 

why they behave in such intense ways. 
  

So, what makes technology so psychologically appealing for 

kids and how can we help them to unplug so that screen-

time doesn’t end in scream time? 
  

Technology is so appealing 

Technology has been intentionally designed to cater for 

our kids’ most basic psychological drivers. As humans, our 

three most basic psychological needs are the need for 

connection, competence and control. 
  

Technology caters for these needs in very clever ways. For 

example, our need for relational connection explains why 

many of our boys are obsessed with multi-player video 

games and girls are infatuated with social media. These 

online tools have also been designed to help young people 

experience competency- gamers see tangible measures of 

their performance by their levels of attainment, or battles 

won. Scrolling through YouTube and ‘selecting’ which video 

they’ll watch next also enables young people to experience 

a sense of control and agency over their lives – something 

they biologically crave. 
  

Here’s what technology does to their brains and bodies 

Digital technology impacts on children and young people in 

the following ways: 
  

‘It feels good’ 

When our kids use a screen it’s usually a pleasurable 

experience for them. Their brains secrete the 

neurotransmitter dopamine, which makes them feel good. 

This means, when you demand that they turn the device 

off, you’re terminating their production of dopamine 

(pleasure response).  It's better to provide a choice of 

more appealing transition activities when you want them to 

move away from a screen. For example, suggest that they 

ride their bike, or walk the dog after they’ve switched off 

the device. 
  

‘I want more’ 

The online world has no stopping cues, so our kids and 

teens never feel ‘complete’ or ‘done’. They can always 

refresh social media; continue to play to attain another 

level in a game; or watch another YouTube clip. This is also 

referred to as the state of insufficiency. 

 One parenting tip that works is to give your children and 

teens hard endpoints. Rather than giving them a quantity 

of time (for example, you can watch an hour of TV today), 

give them the finish time (for example, I’d like you to 

switch off the TV at 4:30pm). 
  

‘It’s so novel’ 

Our brains are wired to seek out new and interesting 

stimulus. The online world is always instantly gratifying, 

fast-paced and requires minimal cognitive effort. In 

comparison the offline, real world doesn’t always offer 

novelty. The real world is a lot slower-paced, and it’s not 

always instantly rewarding and interesting like our kids’ 

digital world. 
  

Ensure your kids and teens have ample time to experience 

boredom. Our brains were never designed to be switched 

on and processing information as they are in the digital 

world. Opportunities for boredom allows the brain time to 

reset and help our kids become accustomed to not always 

being ‘switched on’. 
  

If you do have any concerns about the wellbeing of your 

child, please contact the school for further information or 

seek medical or professional 

help. 
  

Regards, 

 

Grace Scalora 

Deputy Principal - Pastoral Wellbeing 

 

gscalora@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 
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